
Shutford Parish Council 

Minutes of Meeting 

At Shutford Village Hall 

On 21 June 2018 at 10.30 

 

Present: Debbie Pitt, Helen Nixseaman, Carolyn Rann 

Apologies: George Reynolds, Sandy Forester, Ashley Taylor 

There were two members of village who also attended and apologies from another.  

The meeting has been called to seek approval from the Parish Council to appoint David Best to the 

position of Shutford Parish Council’s Clerk.  His start date will be 1st July 2018.  The contract of 

employment has been circulated to the Councillors and none have any objection to it. 

Proposed: Helen Nixseaman 

Seconded: Carolyn Rann 

 

The meeting was closed at 10.40 

 

 

 

 


